
November 18, 2020 

Deborah Giannetta, M.Sc.PI., MCIP, RPP 

Manager of Development - Site Plans 

Planning and Infrastructure Department 

City of Richmond Hill 

225 East Beaver Creek Road 

Richmond Hill, ON L4B 3P4 

Dear Ms. Giannetta: 

Re: Proposed Official Plan Amendment 

Yonge Sixteen LP 

9251 Yonge Street 

City File Nos.: DOl-19002 and D02-19012 

York Region File Nos.: LOPA.19.R.0045 and ZBA.19.R.0106 
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CorpoCJtc Services 

This is in response to your circulation of the revised supporting documents sent via electronic 

mail on October 20, 2020. The following comments are provided in addition to our previous 

comments dated January 7, 2020 and May 20, 2020. 

Technical Comments 

Below is a summary of technical comments received from Regional Departments. 

Transportation 

Transportation Planning has reviewed the proposed Official Plan amendment to increase the 

density on the subject site. The draft Secondary Plan for the Yonge Street and Carrville Road Key 

Development Area (KDA) has not been finalized at this time to provide a comprehensive 

framework. Any further development in this intensification area should be premised on a 

comprehensive framework which establishes appropriate heights and densities and a supporting 

fine grid transportation network. 

The following Transportation Study comments are provided for subsequent submissions. 

1. As per the Region's Transportation Mobility Plan Guidelines, the horizon year should be

five years after construction, 2025 is not a realistic horizon year, however, given that the 

study provides analysis for 2031 and 2041, updated analysis is not required for this 

comment.
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